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run to the glory

"the latter glory of this house will be greater than 
the former, says the Lord of hosts, ‘and in this place 
I will give peace,' declares the Lord of hosts." hag 
2:9 nasb 19

we must not continue to go in and out of His presence.  
we must carry His presence with us where ever we go.  i 
don't know how many of you remember kathryn kulhman.  
she was a woman of God used mightily in healing by God.  
it was said she always had a time of preparation before 
each service.  a cohort once said he went backstage 
once to tell her something.  he said when he opened the 
door, the presence of God was so strong and so holy and 
it was so intimate what was taking place between her 
and the Holy Spirit, he just closed the door again.

that's the kind of intimacy i'm talking about.  there 
are many people in the outer court. there are those who 
are in the inner court.  some have even peeked behind 
the veil into the holy of holies.  few have gone all 
the way in.  that's where they meet God at His closet 
point.  so enter into that place beyond the veil.  go 
all the way in and linger as long as you may.  you will 
come out with His glory on you.  let His glory shine 
through you.  carry His glory with you that others may 
be convicted and come running to God.

"in those days ten men from every language of the 
nations shall grasp the sleeve of a Jewish man, saying, 
'let us go with you, for we have heard that God is with 



you.'" zech 8:23  the unlearned will be coming to the 
ones who know the word of God; the one who dwell in His 
presence.

this isn't about great works or souls won or gifts 
given although all this things will play a part 
according to what was given us.  this is something 
everyone can attain to.  it's that deep intimate 
connection that takes place between just God and you.  
that can only happen if you are willing to invest the 
time it takes to discover who He really is. 

years ago when i first got serious about the Lord, i 
was seeking my place in the scheme of things and my 
heart was crying out: "Lord, where is my place?"  His 
answer: "Your place is next to Me."  i knew He didn't 
mean the place of honor at His right hand as the 
disciples disputed over.  He meant to get as close to 
Him as I could, so close i could even feel the 
passionate breath He has for His bride.  that's what i 
am trying to do.  know him as savior.  know Him as 
Lord.  but also know Him as the shulamite does in the 
song of solomon.

"(the shulamite) let him kiss me with the kisses of his 
mouth — for Your love is better than wine.  because of 
the fragrance of your good ointments, Your name is 
ointment poured forth; therefore the virgins love you.  
draw me away!  (the daughters of jerusalem) we will run 
after  you. (the shulamite) the King has brought me 
into His chambers."  song of solomon 1:1-4

we all have our imaginings about happenings in the 
future.  i believe there will be those who are saved in 



the end but miss the wedding feast altogether.  these 
will be saved during the tribulation while the wedding 
feast is occurring.  there also will be those who are 
only guests at the wedding feast.  they go in the 
rapture but lack the intimacy of knowing Jesus 
intimately.  they only knew Him as savior.  then there 
will be the glorious bride, shining from spending so 
much time in His presence; seeking to follow, please, 
and do His will regardless of the cost to self.  i want 
that intimacy for us all.

a change will be visibly evident in someone who has 
accepted Jesus as Lord and master.  i'm not saying 
there won't be struggles, but there will be progress - 
always forward.  you should look different, act 
different, even smell different.  there is a fragrance 
beyond body perfumes.

it wasn't too long ago i ask the question, "how smelly 
are you?"  there is a fragrance to God presence.  
people say they have smelled it and i believe it.  they 
say kathryn kulman has a sweet smell about her even 
though she wore no perfume.  just as there is a 
fragrance to God, there is also a fragrance of death 
(the absence of God).

so again i am asking - how smelly are you?


